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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association Newsletter ~ October 2019 

Our next meeting will 

be held Thursday,  

October 3rd, at 

7:00pm at the HB 

Coast Guard  

Auxiliary,  doors open 

at 6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of this 

organization is to 

unite the property 

owners of  

Hernando Beach for 

Civic purposes that 

lead to improved 

quality of life. 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
OCTOBER 2019 

 
Our first meeting after our few months of vacation held on September 12

th
 

was a great way to be welcomed back.  We opted to not have a speaker 
since we had been away for a few months and had a lot to share and did it 
really well with the many flavored ice creams and all the toppings. 
 
On top of it all we had 3 new property owners join our association which 
brings me to that.  If you know anyone new who joins in October, November 
or December they will also have membership for 2020. 
 
We are all gearing up for our annual event with the Fire Department held at 
the Station 6 Fire House on Shoal Line Blvd this year on Saturday October 
19

th
 from 1 to 6 PM.  There are so many talented people in the area who will 

be showing their crafts and selling their goods and as I’ve said before “great 
way to start that Christmas shopping”.   
 
Husbands you know how many of you wait until the last minute, and I do 

(Continued on page 3) 

2018 Cardboard Boat Race 
Photo:  Jo-Anne Peck 
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SUNSETS ARE PROOF THAT 

Call us The Oakland Team of Re/Max Advantage Realty for a Personal Tour of these Homes. 
TheOaklandTeam@gmail.com 

www.HernandoBeachWaterfrontHomes.com 
Certified Luxury Home Marketing Specialist 

Sharie Oakland 352-584-5026 
Brittney Oakland 352-616-8200 

Brad Oakland 352-584-7014  

WATERFRONT REMODELED HOME - 2/2 with Separate 1/1 Guest Suite.  Deep Canal with  
Direct Access to the Gulf.  Gorgeous Kitchen with Granite Counters, Wood Cabinets, Soft Close 
Drawers & Stainless Steel Appliances. Nice Backyard offers Floating Dock, Lift for Groceries & 
Personal Use.. Plenty of Room for Entertaining. Affordable Primary Residence Flood Quote of  
approx $800 per Year!  Asking $364,000 

BACKYARD VACATIONS - 3/2/4 - Pavers, Key West Style Shutters, PalmTrees.. Feels Like You 
are on Vacation.  Another Move In Ready Home.. Back Screened Verandah, Floating Dock.. 
Above Ground Pool. Gourmet Kitchen with Wood Cabinets, Breakfast Bar, Granite & Stainless 
Steel.. Soaking Garden Tub for Her & Man Cave / Garage for Him.. Current Owners only pay 
$438 per Year for Flood Insurance. Asking $339,900 

mailto:TheOaklandTeam@gmail.com
http://www.HernandoBeachWaterfrontHomes.com
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The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach  
Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

 
October 8th for publication  

in our November Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
1/8  - $85.00 
1/4 - $170 

1/2 - $297.50 
full size $595.00 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

 

To ensure receipt of your email, please put Beachcomber in the subject. 

mean the last minute, to get your wife that special 
gift?  Well here’s your chance.  You know women 
can’t hold back and if your wife sees things she 
likes and wants to buy so you wait until she walks 
away and buy her gift for her.  Now you are 
ahead of the game right? 
 
Now that October is here we will start seeing all 
our snowbirds returning to the beach.  For those 
of you who are returning you will see there are 
many changes with new restaurants that have 
opened on Shoal Line as the Drunken Mullet, Sil-
ver Dolphin and in place of the Waterfront the 
Sunset Grille.  Along with that more entertain-
ment seems to get booked especially on the 
weekend.  Please make sure that we are all care-
ful maneuvering down Shoal Line mainly after 
dark as there is much more traffic and cars 
parked up and down the street and people cross-
ing Shoal Line going to their cars and back and 
forth to the restaurants. 
 
We really have to be careful at Halloween and 
keep our eyes open for children trick and treating 
and for people going to and coming from the 
many parties that will be held at the restaurants. 
 
It will be pleasant to welcome in the cooler 
weather as we’ve had a very hot summer.  But 
we also know that when the weather cools down 
more people go out on the water too so just one 
more thing to be aware of. 
 
October also brings our election of our 2020 As-
sociation Board and our Election Committee will 
be contacting all members to see if anyone wants 
to volunteer or nominate someone for any of the 
offices.  This year we have our President and 
Vice President ending their terms as they have 
both held their 2 consecutive year terms.  Also 
we will be looking for 3 Directors as two of them 
have held temporary director positions replacing 
2 who resigned midyear and one of our directors 
who has opted to resign at the end of this year.  
So should you want to step up and volunteer for 
one of these positions.   
 
I would have never thought I would be in this po-
sition or on the board starting out as Secretary, 
then Vice President and finally President when 
we moved here 11 years ago.  I have to say 
though I have learned a lot and it was a pleasure 
to meet and speak with the county officials and 

(Continued from page 1) 

build a good rapport with them to feel comfortable 
enough to sit and confer with them whenever the 
need arose on any issue for the community. 
 
Never owning a boat or being a fishermen it was 
kind of scary to move into Hernando Beach and 
especially live on a canal and for me who doesn’t 
even know how to swim even more scarier but 
I’ve met so many nice people and mingled with 
neighbors and even learned a little about boating 
and fishing that I never would have had we not 
moved here. 
 
I hope all our new residents take the opportunity 
to do the same.  No matter what comes up, who 
agrees or disagrees with what or who each end 
of the day we have to realize that these are our 
neighbors and we are all on the same agenda at 
the end of the day and that is to love where we 
live, enjoy life to the fullest and be thankful that 
we will face another beautiful day. 
 
Have a great month and Happy Halloween to all 
the Ghosts and Goblins!!!!!!!! 
 
Kathleen Frase 
President HBPOA 



4 

Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

2019 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Kathleen Frase - (352)340-4309 
Vice President:  Benny Martinez - (352)688-5702 

Secretary:  Pat Cordova - (352)556-5788  
Treasurer:  Bud Frase - (352)340-4309 
Director:  Fran Baird - (352)650-9213 

Director:  Joy Martinez - (352)688-5702 
Director:  Kelly Reeve - (678)468-1943 
Director:  Joe Wachs - (352)610-9098 

Past President Director:  Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 
 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Government Affairs - John Paul Reeve 
Landscaping Committee - Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676 

Beachcomber - Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 
 
 

Board Meetings held the morning before the Membership Meeting. 
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MINUTES OF THE HBPOA  MEETING, 
COAST GUARD BUILDING 

September 12, 2019 @ 7:00 PM 
 

     The monthly meeting of the Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Association was called to order 
at 7:10 PM by Kathy Frase, President who led 
everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance after having 
welcomed all in attendance.  It should be noted 
that our meeting was preceded by a delicious ice 
cream social organized by our ever efficient and 
accommodating Hospitality Committee! 
 
     Kathy asked for a motion to accept the 
minutes of the June POA meeting as published in 
the September edition of the Beachcomber.  Mo-
tion made by Cal Holland and seconded by Fran 
Baird passed. 
 
     Bud Frase apologized for having left the 
Treasurer’s Report at home but assured the 
membership that all was in order and that the re-
port would be made available at our next meet-
ing.  Having subsequently received a copy of this 
report, it can be here recorded:  Balance on hand 
on 8/01/2019 was $18,367.20 while the BOH as 
of  8/31/2019 was $17,085.08.  The report will be 
filed for audit. 
 
     Our president then explained the function/
duties of the nominating committee which must 
be comprised of three non-board members.  
There are several important positions to be filled, 
notably that of president and vice-president since 
their terms are up at the end of this year.  Both 
the treasurer and secretary are willing to stay on 
in their respective positions unless someone is 
willing to run to replace either. There are also two 
director positions that could be filled.  Nancy 
Wachs, Diane Greenwell, and Jen Brown volun-
teered to serve on this committee.  All members 
will be called by these ladies and given the op-
portunity to either volunteer themselves or place 
someone else’s name in nomination.  Next month 
this committee will present the slate of nominees.  
There will be ample opportunity for any other vol-
unteers to come forward before the election is 
held at the Nov. meeting. 
 
REPORTS: 
     Landscaping……Gladys Moore reported that 
there was yet another accident at the Triangle 
and provided details as to damage, cost, and 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
SHIRTS & HATS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hernando Beach T-shirts & hats are avail-

able from the Hernando Beach Crime 
Watch for donations. At this time there 

are a limited number of sizes and styles 
available. Hats and shirts are available at 

the monthly Crime Watch meeting the 
second Wednesday  every month at the 

VFW on Shoal Line Blvd. Donations ben-
efit the Hernando Beach Crime Watch.  

communication with the insurance company of 
the driver.  Kathy Frase added that she, along 
with Mike Fulford, have been in communication 
with Scott Herring, Director of Public Works, with 
our concerns regarding the safety issues of the 
recurring accidents at the Triangle.  One easily 
done intervention would be to install rumblestrips 
on the asphalt to make drivers more aware; how-
ever, several ideas are being explored that will 
take more time and money.  The important thing 
is that this safety issue has caught the attention 
of people (including Jeff Rogers, Cty. Adm.) who, 
hopefully, will be in a position to help in a mean-
ingful and effective way to help to reduce the 
number of accidents. 
 
     Publicity/Beachcomber…..Jen Brown advised 
us that the deadline for submissions for the next 
issue will be Monday, Sept 16, since our meeting 
this month was delayed a week. 
 
     Hospitality….LeeAnn Flood shared that we 
now have 201 members which includes 6 new 
members tonight:  Donna Willis and William 
Wold, Ernest and Brenda Trumpold, and Scott 
and Kendra Fitzgerald.  She gave an update on 
the Fall Festival, the date of which has been 
moved to Oct. 19

th
 from 1 PM to 6 PM.  Currently 

14 tables have been purchased for artists/crafters 
to display and sell their wares.  Due to County 
regulations, no food can be sold but there will be 
water and soft drinks available.  All indicators 
point towards a fun filled afternoon for the whole 

community with something for everyone!  Lastly, 
LeeAnn reminded us that our Holiday Party will 
be held here at the Coast Guard Building on Dec. 
7 from 6 to 9 PM.  Meat will be provided by POA 
and the rest will be potluck.  More information will 
be forthcoming.  Finally the raffle was held for 
members present with prizes of a lovely basket 
and a painting donated by Diane Ziemski.  Kathy 
used this opportunity to give appropriate acco-
lades to our Hospitality Committee! 
 
     Port Authority…..Bennie Martinez reported 
that the PA took the summer off where meetings 
were concerned and will have their first Fall meet-
ing next week, the 18

th
, here at the Coast Guard 

Building.  Residents are strongly encouraged to 
attend any of these so important meetings.  Steve 
Barton announced that the agenda and topics for 
discussion for the upcoming meeting are posted 
on Nextdoor. 
 
     Crime Watch…Joe Wachs, Pres., reminded 
us that their group meets on the second Wednes-
day of each month at 7 PM at the VFW and reit-
erated the purpose/function/opportunities and 
need for more involvement from interested com-
munity members.  Joe recently attended the 
quarterly sheriff’s meeting and will post details on 
Nextdoor.  Joe then introduced the officers:  Jes-
se Manno, VP, Carolyn Manno, Sec., and Kelly 
Reeve, Treas.  The meeting for October will be 
on the second Tues to accommodate the sheriff’s 
schedule.  The monthly social/fundraiser will be a 
breakfast this month at the Silver Dolphin, the 

(Continued from page 5) 

(Continued on page 8) 
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date to be announced. 
 
     GAC…John Paul Reeve began his presenta-
tion by having Kathy read a letter to be sent to 
the BOCC re the county budget.  Fran Baird 
moved that we send the letter as written and Mike 
Fulford seconded the motion which passed; how-
ever, there were several points made post the 
vote.  Chuck Greenwell pointed out that the 
BOCC needs to be asked to curtail any spending 
for which a return on the investment has not been 
demonstrated.  Judy Zeller expressed her objec-
tion to the opening statement of the letter which 
stated that the POA (with a membership of 201 
represented the entire community of 2000 resi-
dents), in her opinion, was misleading .  After 
some discussion, Mike Fulford moved that the 
letter be accepted as previously stated with the 
addition of the two comments in the language 
proposed.  Motion was seconded by Fran Baird 
and then passed.  A copy of the amended letter 
will be kept with these minutes. 
 
     John Paul’s second item was an update on 
the Sport Fishing Landing rezoning request which 
revealed all the delaying tactics that are being 

perpetrated so that  “business as usual” will con-
tinue indefinitely.  Kathy acknowledged that it is 
all very complicated but reassured members pre-
sent that the GAC is in constant communication 
with all involved parties and will keep the commu-
nity informed as information becomes available, 
including public hearings.  John Paul emphasized 
the importance of watchfulness on our part, to 
document violations if any are witnessed and of 
reporting  the violation with documentation to the 
Code Enforcement.  It is also so important that 
we attend in large numbers any public hearings 
regarding this issue and that our concern is ex-
pressed by letter/email to those who are in a po-
sition to make decisions on this issue when we 
are asked or if we simply feel compelled.   It is 
our quality of life that is in jeopardy of being com-
promised.  Kathy also promised that soon a time-
line is going to be put together for the community 
so that everything that has occurred up to now is 
spelled out. 
 
     The last important issue that John Paul want-
ed to bring to our attention was that of an applica-
tion for a special use exception by the S & T Boat 
Repair and Bait, LLC., on Shoal Line which has 

(Continued from page 7) 

(Continued on page 10) 
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rented the middle third of the building where Matolis 
Pizza is located.  Apparently they have been operat-
ing a shrimp processing and distribution business 
for the past five years without much of the communi-
ty even being aware of its existence.  The petition-
ers are supposed to get in touch with our POA as 
well as the South POA to arrange a meeting to ex-
plain their request.  This meeting is to be followed 
by a Public Information Workshop (PIW) to allow us, 
the public, to hear what they have to say and to 
voice our concerns.  From there it should go to P&Z, 
ie, follow the normal process for any such petition.  
Until the initial meeting has been set up, none of the 
process can begin.  Kathy emphasized that their 
business will in no way benefit Hernando Beach in 
that it’s strictly processing and shipping and reas-
sured us that the GAC will stay on top of the situa-
tion and keep us informed. 
 
BUSINESS: 
     1)  Diane Greenwell expressed her support of 
tonight’s format where there was ample time to hear 
information and to be better informed of important 
issues affecting our community and to be able to  
ask questions and express opinions. 
     2)  Sarge Dendy reminded us that this year’s 
Coastal Cleanup will be held on 9/21/19, an interna-
tional project.  It all begins at 8 AM at Linda Peder-
sen Park and will involve volunteers on foot and in 
boats.  Please come out and support this important 
project. 
     3)  Diane Greenwell thanked all in the community 
who reached out with donations of money and time 
to manage the “sunken vessel” incident. 
     4)  Bill Jay reminded us of the Cardboard Boat 
Race which will be held on Oct. 12, beginning at 11 
AM with kayak races.  It’s a funfilled day for all and 
will raise money for several worthwhile local causes. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
     1)  Join Hernandobeachnextdoor.com, an online 
forum for events, discussion and more.  Go to the 
website and follow the prompts. 
     2)  Our speaker next month will be our own Ste-
ve Barton. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
     Jessie Manno moved for adjournment, seconded 
by John Paul Reeve, and the meeting adjourned at 
8:20 PM followed by the 50/50, half of which was 
donated to the local effort at the Baptist Church to 
assist the people of the Bahamas. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Patricia Cordova, Rec. Sec. 

(Continued from page 8) 
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• Special  

      2 For 1  

      Drilling 

• Docks 

• Floaters  

The Most  

Experienced 

Builders 

Around 

US COAST GUARD AUXILIARY (15-8)  
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 

The Hernando Beach USCGA 
is seeking volunteers to help 
with promotion of classes, spe-
cial events, and more.  There 
are also opportunities to help 
with the upkeep of the flotilla 
building and grounds. Please 
contact Dennis Skonecki at 

262-370-4060 for more information. 

 

•         Pile 
     Drilling 
•         Lifts 
•         Docks 
•         Floaters 

State License CGC044314 
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      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 

HBPOA IS ACCEPTING NOMINATIONS 
FOR OUR 2020  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
  
Now is the time we look for members to think 
about becoming more active and volunteering to 
serve as an officer or a board member of the Her-
nando Beach Property Owners Association .   
      
     The open positions are: 
  
                 President 
                 Vice President 
                 Secretary 
                 Treasurer 
                 Three Board Members 

  
President (1 year position) 
1. The President shall preside at all meetings of 
the membership and of the Board and shall 
ensure that the Rules of Order are applied with-
out favoritism, that all important matters 
receive adequate discussion and that all deci-
sions reached at meetings reflect the majority 
of the voting members present and voting. The 
President is responsible for directing, 
leading and guiding the membership in upholding 
the Articles of Incorporation and the 
Bylaws. 
2. The President may cast a vote in the event of 
a tie but may not make a motion. The 
President shall be ex-officio a member of all com-
mittees except the Nominating and 
Auditing Committees. 
  
Vice President (1 year position) 
1. The Vice President shall assume all of the du-
ties and responsibilities of the Presidency in 
the absence, incapacity, or death of the Presi-
dent. 
2. The Vice President shall schedule speakers on 
subjects of interest to members and 
arrange for programs that will encourage attend-
ance at meetings. 
3. The Vice President shall serve as Chairman of 
the Program Committee and may call upon 
the assistance of members to assist in that func-
tion. 
  
Secretary (1 year position) 
1. The Secretary shall serve as the presiding of-
ficer in the absence of both the President and 

(Continued on page 13) 
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Quality hair color that conditions your hair while  
creating beautiful body & shine. 

 

All cutting and styling techniques, we have many 
years of experience and modern vision to create  

the perfect style just for you. 
 

Also specializing in body waves & straightening, we 
can give you any look you desire. 

 

We offer facial waxing, brow & lash tinting  
as well as ear candling. 

 

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you, please 
remember we serve both women and men. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

(352) 597-4939 
4291 Shoal Line Blvd 
Inside Hernando Beach Motel Office 

20% off your first visit 
Not good with any other offer 

the Vice President. 
2. The secretary shall: 

a. Record the minutes of all meetings of 
HBPOA either in writing or by use of a 
tape 
recorder and preserve them for the ar-
chives. 
b. Record attendance at all meetings. 
c. Serve as historian of HBPOA. 

  
Treasurer (1 year position) 
1) The Treasurer shall: 

a. Verify property ownership for all new 
membership applications, 
b. Maintain the official roster of the mem-
bership and publish as directed by the 
Board 
c. Receive all dues, donations and contri-
butions of funds to the HBPOA. 
d. Maintain financial records of all transac-
tions including receipts, deposits and 
disbursements in accordance with accept-
ed accounting principles and practices. 
e. Prepare a monthly treasury report to the 
membership and any summary reports as 
requested by the Board. 

Directors (2 year position) 
• Represent this association and enforce the by

-laws 
• To work together with the Association Board 

and Members to uphold, promote and support 
the goals and objectives of the Hernando 
Beach Community, making any recommenda-
tions to the HBPOA as to any of these objec-
tive 

 
If you are interested in being nominated for any 
of the positions listed below, or know someone 
who is, please respond to this email or contact: 
 
Diane Greenwell –  
dianemgreenwell@yahoo.com – (352)606-
3720 
 
Nancy Wachs –  
ndwachs@gmail.com- (352)610-9098 
 
Jen Brown –  
mjajbrown@tampabay.rr.com – (352)678-1795 
   
We need your support, 
The Nominating Committee 

(Continued from page 12) 

tel:%28352%29%20597-4939
mailto:dianemgreenwell@yahoo.com
mailto:ndwachs@gmail.com-
mailto:mjajbrown@tampabay.rr.com
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WEEKEND NAVIGATOR 
 

Navigation has changed 
since the “old days” 
when navigators plotted 
a course relying on dead
-reckoning and seeing a 
buoy was a bonus. To-
day we have inexpen-
sive Global Positioning 
Systems (GPS) - even 
in our cell phones - that 
can enable you to pin-
point your position any-
where on the face of the 

earth. However, while electronics can be very 
helpful, easy to use, and accurate, they can al-
so break or quit. Knowing how to navigate with 
electronics is useful, but knowing how to navi-
gate the traditional way using dividers, parallel 
rulers, and a compass could make the differ-
ence between survival and a catastrophe. 

 

The Coast Guard Auxiliary's Weekend Naviga-
tor course combines our Basic Navigation 
Course, and our Advanced Navigation course, 

which can be taught separately. 

 

The basic portions of Weekend Navigator are 
designed to give the student the rudiments of 
navigation by using GPS, and the back-up skill 
of navigation using charts, navigation plotting 
tools, and dead-reckoning. The intent is to pro-
vide the student with a solid foundation with em-
phasis on technique and not blind reliance on 
electronics. GPS will be mentioned and dis-
cussed as it relates to plotting waypoints, etc. 

 

The advanced portion of the course covers the 
use of GPS and other electronic devices in 
more technical detail as well as some more so-
phisticated traditional navigation skills as back-
ups. An added segment covers fuel manage-
ment, which is the final crucial issue for all pow-
er boat navigation. 

 

Basic Navigation Subjects: 

Chapter 1: Basic Navigation Topics 
Chapter 2: What is Navigation? 
Chapter 3: Fundamentals of Waypoint Naviga-

(Continued on page 16) 
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3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 
 

 

We have Seasonal Rentals available for your Snowbird Family and Friends! Furnished with 
Utilities, Internet & Cable included. Most are waterfront with Gulf or River and Gulf access. 

 

 

 
 
7323 Tropical Dr., Weeki Wachee 
Now-March 30, $3000/mo 2BR/2BA 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3379 Crape Myrtle Dr., Hernando Beach 
Now-Dec 31, $2400/mo 3BR/3BA  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3589 Eagle Nest Dr., Hernando Beach 
Dec/Jan, $2000/mo 3BR/2BA 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5530 Ramada St., Weeki Wachee 
Now-Jan 31, $2000/mo 2BR/1BA 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

6295 Shalimar, Spring Hill 
December, $2200/mo 3BR/2BA 

 
 
 
 
 
                                         6817 E. Richard Dr., Weeki Wachee 
                                          January, $2500/mo 3BR/3BA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                           6300 Theodan St., Weeki Wachee 
                                            Dec 1-April 30, $2750/mo 3BR/2BA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                          5518 Ramada St., Weeki Wachee 
                                           Now-Dec 31, $2200/mo 3BR/2BA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                           6447 Bass Rd., Weeki Wachee 
                                            Now-Jan 31, $2000/mo 2BR/2BA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                           
                                        10288 Tooke Lake Blvd, Weeki Wachee 
                                          Now-Dec 31, $1700/mo 3BR/1.5BA 
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tion 
Chapter 4: The Tools of Navigation 
Chapter 5: Planning With GPS and Paper 
Charts 

 

Advanced Navigation Subjects: 

Chapter 6: Planning with Digital Charts 
Chapter 7: Planning to Avoid Danger 
Chapter 8: Underway with GPS and Paper 
Charts 
Chapter 9: Underway With Digital Charts 
Chapter 10: Double-Checking Using Instru-
ments 
Chapter 11: Eye of the Mariner 
Chapter 12: What To Do If the GPS Quits 
Chapter 13: Planning As You Go with GPS 
Chapter 14: Tides, Winds, and Currents 
Chapter 15: Navigating with Radar 
Chapter 16: Using Depth in Navigation 
Chapter 17: Using Radio in Navigation 
Chapter 18: Using the Electronic Compass 
Chapter 19: Using an Autopilot in Navigation 
Chapter 20: Navigating While Tacking into the 
Wind 

Chapter 21: Navigating Harbors and Channels 
with Electronics 
Chapter 22: Navigating Under Adverse Condi-
tions 
Chapter 23: A Last Word on Avoiding Danger 
Chapter 24: Advanced Topics in Radar 
Chapter 25: Other Instrumentation 
Chapter 26: Connecting It All Together 

Presented by Flotilla 070-15-08 
Hernando Beach, FL 

(Continued from page 14) 

Course: Weekend Navigator 

Start Date: Tue, 15 Oct 2019 

End Date: Tue, 22 Oct 2019 

Hours: 7:00 PM  –  9:30 PM 

Duration: 5.5 Hours 

Location: Uscg Flotilla Building 
4340 Calienta Street 
Spring Hill,  FL  34607 

Contact: Susan Watkins 
swatkin678@gmail.com 
(352) 340-8848 
(352) 340-8848 

Course Cost: $30 

Comments: Text included with fee 

mailto:swatkin678@gmail.com?subject=WN%20Course%20Starting%20Tue,%2015%20Oct%202019
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HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 
 
Hernando Beach Crime Watch patrols all areas of 
Hernando Beach. We are the eyes and ears of 
the Hernando County Sheriff. Volunteers are al-
ways welcome and needed. Members can volun-
teer to drive the Crime Watch patrol car but it is 
not required of members. If you would like to drive 
all it takes is a few hours a week and there are 
many open patrol slots so it is easy to fit into your 
schedule. Non driving members are welcome as 
new ideas are always welcome. All Hernando 
Beach residents are welcome to attend the 
monthly meetings and hear the Deputy's report 
and ask questions.  Meetings are held the second 
Wednesday of each month at 7 PM at the VFW 
on Shoal Line Blvd. A Sheriff's Deputy attends the 
meeting and gives a crime report for our area as 
well as suggestions on preventing crime in our 
neighborhood. Crime Watch Board members at-
tend a quarterly meeting with the Sheriff and sev-
eral Staff members where information is passed 
out that affects our neighborhood and will be post-
ed on Nextdoor as well at the monthly meeting. 
Please come out meet our Law Enforcement and 
your neighbors.          
Joe Wachs,  Crime Watch President.  
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7TH ANNUAL 
HERNANDO BEACH MARINE SAFETY  

SUPPORT GROUP’S 
CARDBOARD BOAT AND  

KAYAK RACES 
 
Hosted and Sponsored 
By: 
Hernando Beach Marina 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, 
Hernando Beach, 
Fl.  34607 Phone 352-
596-2952 
hernandobeachmari-
na@yahoo.com  
 

The Hernando Beach Safety Support Group and 
the Hernando Beach Marina are looking for Card-
board Boat and Kayak entries.  The event will 
feature entertainment, food, and merchandise 
vendors. 
 
Contact:   
George - george_saponari@yahoo.com  
813-294-5518    
Bill - hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com   
352-596-2952 
 
Join us for this crazy fun event October 12th, 
2019 
 
Categories are Youth Class, High School, and 
Open. Awards will be presented for Best looking, 
Most Unique, Fastest time, Demolition Derby, 
and Titanic Award for the most dramatic sinking. 
Raffles and a Silent Auction. 
 
 

HERNANDO COUNTY GOVERNMENT 
 
The Hernando County Utilities Department 
(HCUD) announces the introduction of e-billing, a 
free service now available for all HCUD custom-
ers. This new service will allow customers to re-
ceive water bills much quicker than mailed state-
ments and a notification can be sent via email 
when a new water bill becomes available. Cur-
rent bills, along with up to 24 months of previous 
statements, are available for customers to view at 
their convenience. This new service is secure, 
easy to use and environmentally friendly. 
 
How to set up your HCUD E-Billing account: 

1. Visit the HCUD E-Billing website at https://
estatements.hernandocounty.us 

2. First time users will select the “click here to 
enroll” link 

3. Enter your HCUD account number and ser-
vice address exactly as it is printed on your 
billing statement 

4. Read the “Terms and Conditions” and check 
the box to agree 

5. An email will be sent to respond within 48 
hours to activate your HCUD E-Billing account 
(check your spam/junk folder if it is not re-
ceived) 

6. After successful enrollment, only the login ID 
and password will be required to access your 
account 

7. You will automatically receive an email when 
your HCUD bill statement is available to view 

8. Paying by credit card? You can easily, quickly 
and securely pay your HCUD bill online 
through the HCUD e-billing website 

 
Contact HCUD Customer Service at (352) 754-
4037 for additional information on this exciting 
new service. 
 
 

BOATER EDUCATION  
IDENTIFICATION CARD 

 
Boating Safety ID Card Requirement 
 
For anyone born on or after January 1, 1988, 
who will be operating a boat in Florida waters 
with an engine of ten (10) horsepower or more, 
the law requires them to complete an approved 
boating safety course and obtain a Florida Boat-
ing Safety ID Card. This card is not a boating li-
cense, it is a certification that the person named 
on the card has successfully completed the re-
quired boating safety course. The card does not 
expire. You can find information on how to obtain 
the card below. 
 
How to get a Florida Boating Safety ID Card 
 
After you have successfully completed an ap-
proved Florida boating safety course, please fol-
low these steps: 
 

• Check with your course provider or instructor 
to see if they will automatically send a request to 

(Continued on page 19) 

mailto:hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com
mailto:hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com
mailto:george_saponari@yahoo.com
mailto:hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com
https://myfwc.com/boating/safety-education/courses/
https://myfwc.com/boating/safety-education/courses/
https://myfwc.com/boating/safety-education/courses/
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FWC to issue a card. Many online course provid-
ers, and some classroom providers, automatical-
ly submit a ID card request to FWC for all of their 
students who successfully complete an approved 
Florida course. (Because the course providers 
are not affiliated with FWC, they must send stu-
dent information to FWC in order for a card to be 
issued.) If your course provider automatically 
sends a request to FWC for your card, you 
should receive that card within 2 to 3 weeks. 
 

• If the course provider or instructor is not going 
to submit the information for FWC to issue a 
card, you can do so using the course completion 
certificate you receive from the provider after you 
have passed the course. For online courses, 
make sure you can print a copy of this certificate 
from their website or that you can get an elec-
tronic copy. If you take a classroom course, 
make sure your instructor provides proof of com-
pletion. This proof can be a card or certificate, 
but in order for FWC to issue a boating safety ID 
card, the proof of completion must have the fol-

(Continued from page 18) 

(Continued on page 20) 
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lowing information: 
1. Name of the Course 
2. Name of the student (with middle initial) 
3. Address of the student 
4. Date the course was completed 
 
Most course completion cards/certificates will al-
so have a statement (and logo) that says the 
course was approved by the National Association 
of State Boating Law Administrators (NASBLA). 

Along with the copy of your proof of course com-
pletion, submit a request for a card by mail (to the 
address below) or by e-mail 
to Bobbercard@MYFWC.com with your name, 
date of birth, return address, phone number and 
proof of completion of the course: 

Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commis-
sion 
Division of Law Enforcement 
Boating Safety Unit 
620 South Meridian Street 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-1600 

Important Note: If you are taking the course to 
satisfy the mandatory violator requirements, you 
must make sure that you include a note or letter 
with your proof of course completion when you 
submit your request for a card. 

For more information or to order a copy of the 
“How to Boat Smart” correspondence course, 
contact the FWC's Division of Law Enforcement 
at 850-488-5600, or email us. 

 

DONATE TO CRIME WATCH 
 
The Hernando Beach Crime organization is fund-
ed solely by donations from the Hernando Beach 
community.  All funds for gasoline for our patrol 
car, repair costs, and insurance bills must all be 
paid for through donations from our community. 
To make a donation please mail a check to:  
 
Hernando Beach Crime Watch 
PO BOX 3140 
Spring Hill, FL 34606 

(Continued from page 19) 

mailto:Bobbercard@MYFWC.com
https://myfwc.com/boating/regulations/mandatory-boating-education/
tel:850-488-5600
mailto:bobbercard@myfwc.com
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GET THE NEIGHBORS APP 
 

Neighbors partners with the Hernando County 
Sheriff's Office. It is the new neighborhood watch 
that brings your community together to help cre-
ate safer neighborhoods. With real-time crime 
and safety alerts from your neighbors, law en-
forcement and the Ring team, the Neighbors App 
proactively keeps you in the know. Get The 
Neighbors App for Apple Or Android: 
https://ring.com/gettheapp 
 
See how the app works: 
 
https://shop.ring.com/pages/neighbors 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wRna48aO6gg 

A Safer Hernando Beach: 

Join your neighbors in the fight against local 
crime. By staying connected to our community 
and local law enforcement, we can all work to-
gether to keep crime out.  Get alerts from the 
Ring Team and the Hernando County Sheriff by 
registering your Security Camera with the Her-
nando County Sheriff. 

https://ring.com/gettheapp
https://shop.ring.com/pages/neighbors
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wRna48aO6gg
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COASTAL CLEAN-UP 
 
By:  Sarge Dendy 
 
I would like to thank the following for their efforts 
running their crews out on the boats. The list is 
not limited to these names, hope I don't leave an-
yone out. Jason and Jennifer Leissner and crew 
with the air boats sponsored by Adams plumbing, 
Gordon Wolf and crew, Frank Santos and crew, 
Terry and Melly Martin and crew, and last but not 
least Leslie and Keith Tomlinson and crew who 
brought in an amazing amount of trash and prob-
ably brought in the most unique items. As the day 
went on the winds increased making it hard for 
these people to continue but they did. This is the 
first year that we have coordinated for the use of 
boats to clean the coast line which was a com-
plete success. I am looking forward for next year 
to be bigger and better. I would like to thank all of 
the individual that braved the wind and sun on 
land without you we couldn't have completed our 
mission. I would like to thank Jim Knotts for the 
great hot dogs and service. Jim is the chief cook 
and has been with us for 2 years now. Thank you 
to Brittany Hall-Scharf from the UF / IFAS Her-
nando County Extension Office for coordinating 
and running this great event. Every individual do-
ing their part is what made this event a success 
and I hope each person will continue to support 
this program next by volunteering and trying to 
recruit at least one new person to help clean. 
Would like to thank all of the SPONSORS to 
many to name but each as important as the other! 
Again, THANK YOU!!!!!!!!!!!! TO EVERY-
ONE!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!  
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appliance or 
plumbing leak 

Is your home or business suffering from damage caused by 

Cast Iron Pipe Failure  ●  Water (              ) 

Wind  ●  Hail  ●  Storm Flood 

Fire  ●  Sinkhole  ●  Raccoon 

 
 
 

We are a State licensed and bonded public adjusting company working for 
you on a contingency fee.  We strive to help get you the maximum settlement 

possible out of your insurance claim!  If you don’t get paid, we don’t get paid.  
Let us handle all the paperwork, phone calls, inspections and everything else 

that is brought on after filing a claim. 

352-686-6222 

352-585-1860 (after hours) 
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Hernando Beach Residents 
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October 2019 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting 

4 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

5 

 

6 

 

7 

 

8 

 

9 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

 

 

10 

Beachcomber 

Deadline 

 

 

11 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

 

 

12 

Cardboard Boat Race 

 

 

13 

 

14 

 

 

 

 

15 

Weekend Navigator 

 

16 

Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

 

 

 

17 

 

18 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

 

 

19 

Fall Festival 

 

20 

 

21 

US Coast Guard 

Auxiliary Meeting 7pm 

 

 

 

22 

Weekend Navigator 

23 

 

 

 

 

 

24 25 

HBC Dinner 6-11 pm 

26 

Gun & Knife Show 

 

27 
Gun & Knife Show 
 

 

                             

28 
 
 

 

29 30 31 To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 10/10/2019. 

Specializing in New Vinyl and Concrete Seawalls, Seawall Repairs and Rip Rap

2nd Generation
Marine Contractor

Bonded & State Certified

Lic # SCC13115103

Native Limestone
Boulders

Concrete
Seawalls

Vinyl
Seawalls

727-857-7037 office
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Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, October 2019 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

JOHN O'BRIEN 

LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 

 

                  

 

 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

  Tue 01 Wed 02 Thu 03 Fri 04 Sat 05 

  

High Tide 3.42 ft 
03:24 
Low Tide −0.12 ft 
11:25 
High Tide 3.19 ft 
16:25 
Low Tide 0.91 ft 
23:35 

High Tide 3.42 ft 
03:57 
Low Tide −0.05 ft 
12:11 
High Tide 2.89 ft 
17:16 

Low Tide 1.18 ft 
00:11 
High Tide 3.35 ft 
04:33 
Low Tide 0.11 ft 
12:59 
High Tide 2.59 ft 
18:12 

Low Tide 1.41 ft 
00:50 
High Tide 3.21 ft 
05:12 
Low Tide 0.33 ft 
13:54 
High Tide 2.35 ft 
19:19 

Low Tide 1.60 ft 
01:36 
High Tide 3.03 ft 
06:03 
Low Tide 0.54 ft 
15:02 
High Tide 2.23 ft 
20:44 

Sun 06 Mon 07 Tue 08 Wed 09 Thu 10 Fri 11 Sat 12 

Low Tide 1.72 ft 
02:41 
High Tide 2.84 ft 
07:12 
Low Tide 0.66 ft 
16:26 
High Tide 2.26 ft 
22:12 

Low Tide 1.72 ft 
04:08 
High Tide 2.73 ft 
08:41 
Low Tide 0.64 ft 
17:48 
High Tide 2.40 ft 
23:13 

Low Tide 1.55 ft 
05:36 
High Tide 2.78 ft 
10:08 
Low Tide 0.57 ft 
18:48 
High Tide 2.56 ft 
23:54 

Low Tide 1.26 ft 
06:42 
High Tide 2.91 ft 
11:16 
Low Tide 0.50 ft 
19:32 

High Tide 2.73 ft 
00:26 
Low Tide 0.95 ft 
07:31 
High Tide 3.05 ft 
12:09 
Low Tide 0.47 ft 
20:07 

High Tide 2.87 ft 
00:54 
Low Tide 0.67 ft 
08:12 
High Tide 3.14 ft 
12:53 
Low Tide 0.49 ft 
20:38 

High Tide 3.00 ft 
01:19 
Low Tide 0.44 ft 
08:48 
High Tide 3.18 ft 
13:33 
Low Tide 0.55 ft 
21:06 

Sun 13 Mon 14 Tue 15 Wed 16 Thu 17 Fri 18 Sat 19 

High Tide 3.10 ft 
01:44 
Low Tide 0.26 ft 
09:23 
High Tide 3.16 ft 
14:10 
Low Tide 0.64 ft 
21:34 

High Tide 3.17 ft 
02:07 
Low Tide 0.13 ft 
09:56 
High Tide 3.11 ft 
14:47 
Low Tide 0.76 ft 
22:03 

High Tide 3.23 ft 
02:30 
Low Tide 0.04 ft 
10:29 
High Tide 3.02 ft 
15:23 
Low Tide 0.88 ft 
22:32 

High Tide 3.28 ft 
02:54 
Low Tide −0.01 ft 
11:03 
High Tide 2.91 ft 
16:02 
Low Tide 1.02 ft 
23:03 

High Tide 3.30 ft 
03:21 
Low Tide −0.01 ft 
11:40 
High Tide 2.77 ft 
16:44 
Low Tide 1.17 ft 
23:36 

High Tide 3.29 ft 
03:53 
Low Tide 0.03 ft 
12:21 
High Tide 2.60 ft 
17:33 

Low Tide 1.34 ft 
00:14 
High Tide 3.22 ft 
04:30 
Low Tide 0.12 ft 
13:11 
High Tide 2.43 ft 
18:35 

Sun 20 Mon 21 Tue 22 Wed 23 Thu 24 Fri 25 Sat 26 

Low Tide 1.51 ft 
01:03 
High Tide 3.09 ft 
05:19 
Low Tide 0.24 ft 
14:15 
High Tide 2.33 ft 
19:54 

Low Tide 1.64 ft 
02:10 
High Tide 2.93 ft 
06:26 
Low Tide 0.32 ft 
15:33 
High Tide 2.36 ft 
21:20 

Low Tide 1.64 ft 
03:40 
High Tide 2.81 ft 
08:02 
Low Tide 0.31 ft 
16:55 
High Tide 2.51 ft 
22:30 

Low Tide 1.43 ft 
05:11 
High Tide 2.86 ft 
09:40 
Low Tide 0.24 ft 
18:06 
High Tide 2.71 ft 
23:20 

Low Tide 1.04 ft 
06:24 
High Tide 3.04 ft 
11:00 
Low Tide 0.19 ft 
19:04 

High Tide 2.91 ft 
00:00 
Low Tide 0.59 ft 
07:22 
High Tide 3.22 ft 
12:06 
Low Tide 0.21 ft 
19:53 

High Tide 3.10 ft 
00:36 
Low Tide 0.16 ft 
08:11 
High Tide 3.33 ft 
13:02 
Low Tide 0.32 ft 
20:36 

Sun 27 Mon 28 Tue 29 Wed 30 Thu 31   
High Tide 3.26 ft 
01:09 
Low Tide −0.18 ft 
08:57 
High Tide 3.35 ft 
13:54 
Low Tide 0.49 ft 
21:16 

High Tide 3.38 ft 
01:41 
Low Tide −0.41 ft 
09:42 
High Tide 3.26 ft 
14:43 
Low Tide 0.70 ft 
21:54 

High Tide 3.45 ft 
02:14 
Low Tide −0.50 ft 
10:25 
High Tide 3.11 ft 
15:31 
Low Tide 0.92 ft 
22:30 

High Tide 3.45 ft 
02:47 
Low Tide −0.47 ft 
11:07 
High Tide 2.90 ft 
16:17 
Low Tide 1.11 ft 
23:06 

High Tide 3.40 ft 
03:21 
Low Tide −0.34 ft 
11:50 
High Tide 2.68 ft 
17:05 
Low Tide 1.27 ft 
23:44 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before September 30, 2019. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 

 

 

 

 

Mediterranean style, 3 story stilt home with heated pool and elevator 

plus a rooftop observation deck to ensure that you can see the nightly 

sunsets. Home is loaded with extras - electronic sun blinds in living room, 

granite counters, custom wood cabinets, wine cooler, wall convection 

oven, microwave, 4 Bedrooms, 3 baths, luxury master suite with huge tub 

and shower with dual rain heads, imported,  travertine tile floors. Boat 

dock has lift. Balconies on each floor. Water views from all rooms. 

$599,900.00 

REDUCED 

Call the McRae’s now: 

352-279-8628 John McRae 

352-279-8629 Ann McRae 


